Memorandum
Date:

April 14, 2015

To:

Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr.



Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace



Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte



Commissioner Walter B. Duke



Commissioner Albert C. Jones

From:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager

By:

Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager

Subject:
Funding for the Welcome Sign Project
The Agreement with Broward County that settled the airport ligation provides that Broward County will replace the existing welcome sign and associated landscaping at Griffin Road and U.S. Highway 1, at a cost not to exceed $250,000.00. 

The City will have to expend the funds for design concepts, construction documents, construction, permits and other costs, and then submit for reimbursement from Broward County.  Funding for this project will be loaned from the City’s General Fund Unappropriated Fund Balance Reserve Account, Account No. 001-00-00-389-90-01 and transferred to the General Fund Capital Projects Account No. 301-18-07-519-63-10.  Funding for this project is similar to a grant.  Once the project is completed and reimbursement has been received from Broward County, the unspent funds and reimbursed funds will be transferred back to the Unappropriated Fund Balance Reserve Account.  
Recommendation
The Administration recommends that the City Commission approve the transfer and appropriation of funds for the Welcome Sign Project.  
